




It is so good to be partnering in ministry with you 
all! Since I’m quite new on the scene and the normal 
opportunities for meeting a new pastor are not there 
because of the pandemic, I thought I’d introduce 
myself a bit more. I grew up in Richfield, the son of 
Lutheran pastor turned research psychologist and a 
high school teacher. I have three older brothers, but 
lost my younger brother in 1986. I was a basketball 
player in high school and a philosophy major in  
college, eventually leading to a call to attend  
seminary. I met my wife, Heidi, around this time,  
as she was on her way to becoming an insurance  
executive. Heidi and I have two sons, Thomas, 26, 
and Connor, 22. Connor is finishing at the U of M in 
environmental science and Thomas is a professional 
saxophone player and instructor. Heidi and I love  
to travel, read, listen to music, watch movies and 
favorite TV shows together, meet up with friends 
and have date nights out to dinner. I have taken up 
cycling of late and love to exercise. I am also an avid 
photographer and have my own website.  

In my faith story, I have been shaped so much by my 
family of origin. My family of origin was essentially 
a small group that my parents led where we regularly 
had family devotions together, discussions about 
faith and theology, sang religious folk songs, and 
practiced faith rituals during special seasons. One 
example of this is what we did at Christmas every 
year and still do to this day with our extended family. 
On Christmas Eve, we all light our individual  
candles from the Christ candle and say, one by one, 
“I am lighting my candle because I want Jesus to 
light my way.” Then we each place our lit candle in 
its predetermined place on the family log. When 
we’re done, there is a sea of candles all lit up! This 
reminds us who we are, of course. My family defined 
for me what it means to be a Christian. This small 
group model is hugely relevant for us moving  
forward, as everyone needs a faith family of some 
kind – several people with whom you can gather  
and work out your faith journeys with each other. 

I am also a passionate Lutheran! Because of my  
conviction that Luther’s theology has so much  
relevance for today, I went back to school four years 
ago to work on a Masters of Theology degree at  
Luther Seminary. We’re all trying to figure out how 
“do church” in the 21st century, and that task is not 
easy. In my studies and ministry, I am devoted to 
helping God’s church find ways to innovate, dig 

deep and discover God’s preferred future for them  
in a new time. And that leads us to Advent and 
Christmas.  

A long time ago, God observed that his message was 
not getting across very well to the world God made. 
Meanwhile, the world yearned for a savior to rescue 
them from their brokenness. And God decided to get 
closer to the situation on the ground. Much closer. 
In becoming a human person - Jesus of Nazareth - 
God made a decision to pitch a tent with these  
rebellious, often misguided souls God made. God 
did this in order to relocate their existence in God’s 
own life, a life that would embrace brokenness in  
all it’s dimensions, then rise again to new life. 

As we struggle with the discouraging reality of a 
pandemic this year and a culture that doesn’t seem 
to recognize its need for Christ, stay with us, Lord, 
in the tent you’ve pitched with us! Remind us that 
you meet us where we’re at, fill us with new life in 
ever new ways, connect us to a community rooted  
in you, then invite us to join you in your mission in 
the world. Just as my own story always leads back  
to Christmas hopefulness and Easter proclamation, 
I know that Trinity’s story does as well. Our stories 
always come back to the foundational truths. 

I am so excited to be with you at Trinity. I am  
energized by your energy, and look forward to the 
ways that the incarnate God will lead us through  
the present wilderness. But rest assured, God will 
lead us through this, and it will be a privilege to  
accompany you on the journey! 

Have a blessed Advent and Christmas! 

God’s Peace, 
Pastor John  



Janice Lehrke 

This year has been like no other in our lifetime!  
I am familiar with the 1918 flu pandemic, which  
I discovered while doing genealogy research, and  
I hope it is 100 years before the world has to deal 
with another pandemic. 

Dale and I feel we are luckier than many. We are in 
our own home, can come and go as we please, and 
are not trying to work from home or doing schooling 
from home. Actually, I feel like it has been a little 
vacation. There are so many things I have not had to 
do, such as having several get-togethers for cousins, 
entertaining, helping with projects for others. I have 
had more time to just have coffee in the morning, 
read the paper, etc. 

But at the same time, I miss getting together with 
family and friends and having “Dinner of the Month” 
for two people who are like adopted grandchildren.  
I also miss seeing everyone at church on Sundays, 
Trinitarian events, serving coffee, and assembling 
the Tower newsletter. And I miss funerals, such as not 
being able to have closure for my friend and counting 
partner, Dee Swanson. 

It has been a 
time to reflect 
on our blessings, 
and we have 
many! 

We wish  
everyone the 
best in 2021! 

– Janice & Dale 
Lehrke 

Chuck Ritchie 

As we draw near to the end of 2020, I find myself 
settling in to the thought of a protracted existence of 
uncertainty, curtailed social interaction with friends 
and family, and a realization that Zoom may be the 
soul-saving grace of these times. Beyond the  
constant concern for good health and a sane mind,  
I do find that there is a positive force in my life for 
which I am grateful. Next to my computer in bold 
large letters (in Russian) are the words “Faith, 
Hope, Gratitude, and Generosity.” These have  
become my watchwords, and they remind of what 
will sustain me through these difficult times. 

I am also finding that this has been a good time for 
inner inspection and reflection. I have been reading 
books such as So You Want to Talk About Race, 
Caste, Unpoverty, and On Fire, all of which are 
challenging me to take stock and reassess where we 
are as a nation and where I am as an individual. All 
of these I read out of involvement here at church, 
where we are  
undergoing  
unsettled times  
to be sure, but 
where we are  
also challenging  
ourselves to be  
better children of  
God and a better 
community. 

I feel inspired, 
blessed, and so 
grateful to be a 
part of Trinity. 

– Chuck 



Vicki Brink 

Rejoice in the Lord always! I say it again Rejoice! 
(Philippians 4:4) Does this describe my mood this 
Thanksgiving? Yes but ,believe me, I didn’t start here.  

Thanksgiving is my favorite holiday. For 16 years, 
we hosted both sides of our extended family, plus 
anyone who didn’t have a place to go, in our home. 
This meant 55 people sitting down together to share 
in a Thanksgiving dinner with all the fixings.  

It was all hands-on deck 
for this celebration.  
Everyone walked in the 
front door with their  
specialty dish for our small 
village feast. My cousin  
Jay carved the 30 pounds 
of turkey while my mom, 
cousin Mike and our son 
Harrison made the gravy 
(pictured left). It was 
three generations mixing 

love, tradition, and secret ingredients. Before the 
buffet line formed from oldest to youngest, we 
joined in a prayer of gratitude to our Gracious God, 
Provider of our food, family, and every good thing.  

Like so many other things, 2020 flipped our 
Thanksgiving tradition off its foundation. My mom 
passed away. My dad moved reluctantly into assisted 
living. COVID hit. Quarantine. The latest is another 
spike in COVID cases just in time for the holidays.  

Fear replaced festivities. Tears replaced traditions. 
No gatherings. No mom to make the gravy. Our 
daughter and new son-in-law are staying in Texas 
for the holiday. A home filled with the light of laughter 
now replaced with a dark, quiet emptiness.  

How can I rejoice without our family gathering to 
share another year of traditions? How can I rejoice 
while still mourning? The circumstances of a COVID 
Thanksgiving left me sad, defeated and wanting to 
skip the holidays all together.  

So when did joy return? It revealed itself in my  
Bible study of Genesis with the story of Noah.  
Noah was called by God to a new place and he  
answered in obedience and trust. Blind trust really, 
since God didn’t reveal His divine plan or purpose 
for building the ark.  

God is leading me to an unknown place this  
Thanksgiving. We will not be gathering with our  
extended family for Thanksgiving dinner and maybe 

not my Dad. I don’t know how to safely celebrate 
with my 90-year-old Dad, but it breaks my heart to 
picture him eating alone. I’m not sure how many 
more Thanksgivings we will be blessed to share.  
I never thought last year would be our last with  
our mom. Thanksgiving will not look or feel like  
the Thanksgivings I love. 

But here I am stepping into a new place, leaving  
behind what I know. I wonder what Noah was  
feeling as he stepped out of the quarantine of the  
ark onto unfamiliar land. A little after a year living 
in the protective isolation of the ark, God said to  
Noah, “Come out” (Genesis 8:15-16).  

Noah came out and built an altar on which he  
sacrificed burnt offerings to the Lord. Noah’s first 
response was worship! Not mourning what was 
gone. Not fear of the unknown. It was worship of  
his merciful God. 

Noah expressed gratitude to God by making  
worship his first priority. His altar revealed his  
heart of devotion to God, and it pleased the Lord. 
“The Lord smelled the pleasing aroma” of the  
sacrifice (Genesis 8:21) showing how God delights  
in our acts of faith from the heart.   

What does my heart reveal? Have I built an altar to 
worship my merciful God or is my altar to worship 
my plans and wants? Like Noah, do I worship in 
gratitude to God’s provision?   

My altar is my “Prayer Chair” – a place I sit every 
morning seeking God. It’s in this quiet time of  
communing with God where I reclaimed joy.   

Hebrews 11:1 defines faith: “Faith is confidence in 
what we hope for and assurance about what we do 
not see.” Noah  
confidently  
obeyed God.   
God shut Noah 
safely in the ark, 
saving him from 
death from the 
Flood and giving 
him new life 
through faith.  
God saves me  
from death and 
gives me new life 
through faith in  
Jesus. In this I  
can rejoice! 

–Vicki 



Abby & April Stovern 

(Abby recently learned how to knit and started selling hats, donating 
the proceeds to cancer patients and the homeless. She’s been at area  
farmers markets and featured in the news.) 

I started my hat business because I can help people in need or people 
who could use them like the homeless or cancer patients. I donate part 
of my money to Interfaith Outreach and WeCan. I started this to help 
people, and I hope one day I can give away $10,000. That's my goal. 

– Abby Stovern, age 10 

Footnote from mom: 

My coworker had been knitting & she talked about how much she liked 
it. Abby loves crafts so I bought her a loom and a skein of yarn. She 
watched a YouTube video and then made a hat and then another and 
another. She taught me and then got Brandon involved too. Soon we 
had lots of hats.  

Because of COVID we were talking about how we could help other's in 
such a tough time. We came up with the idea to give hats to cancer  
patients and the homeless. We thought about selling them and decided 
we could help more people in need by donating to WeCan & Interfaith 
Outreach. Abby has donated over 100 hats to people in need and also 
given cash donations.  

On a Friday night you'll find the three of us spending time making hats 
together! COVID has given us the opportunity to help others, have a 
new hobby & spend great family time together! 

– April Stovern 

Katy Gagne 

Don’t get me wrong – we have had our share of  
feelings of “This isn’t fair. This year bites the big 
one.” But overall, in our house this year, we have 
found out many things about ourselves.  

1) The kids are experts in technology. They are  
accountable. They know how to keep a schedule. 
They understand a checklist. Bonus: they know how 
to do a PowerPoint presentation! (Or rather, Google 
Slides, but for us older fogies, it;s still PowerPoint).  

2) Diamond Art! A hidden treasure at Hobby Lobby, 

my kids have discovered the art of sticky rhinestones 

to do a modern-day color by number. They have 

also discovered TikTok, but I will take a win when 

I can get one.  

3) Mid-30s (okay, late 30s) is not too late to start a 

new career! Taking advantage of COVID furloughs 

and time to learn new things, I decided to use my 

finance and sales background to a new and  

completely different level! PS: If you have real estate 

or mortgage lending/refinance needs, let me know.  

4) Overall, even from a true introvert, social interaction 

is the key to life. We miss people when we do not 

get to see them! 

We miss all of you, and we cannot WAIT to see you 

all in person again someday! 

– Katy Gagne 

School of Mom Professor of the Year, 2020 



Susan Vickerman 

This is the time of year I begin to ramp up for the 
annual Holiday Rush! I plan a Thanksgiving meal 
that includes anyone who can make it. That is usually 
over 25 people! I begin planning a holiday party that 
can exceed 50 people, and not to be out done by all 
the other events, The Annual Family Swedish 
Christmas Eve dinner that can top 35 people. These 
events bring me so much Joy! I love my family and 
friends! There is nothing better than sitting around 
a dinner table with the people you treasure most, 
thanking God for his love and Grace. 

Enter the year 2020! The world as we know it has turned 
upside down. I have had long talks with my family 
about what we can do this year. It has been difficult 
to accept the fact that this year must be different. 
We all have a responsibility to take care of the ones we 
love. That means change. I cannot control tomorrow, 
but I can take charge of today and do the right thing. 

Our family will celebrate Thanksgiving and Christmas 
as smaller groups. My normal two-turkey dinner will 
be pared down to one. I will figure out the best way to 
safely include my parents in the Christmas plans.  
I am hoping to connect with my family in new ways, 
maybe a family Zoom or a morning walk with my 
sisters. I will let my family know how much I love them, 
because that is the effort that has the greatest power.  

I miss my Trinity family as well! The in-person holiday 
greetings will have to wait, but you are in my prayers!  

“Those who hope in the Lord will renew their 
strength. They will soar on wings like eagles;  
they will run and not grow weary, they will  
walk and not be faint.” –Isaiah 40:30 

Hope and Faith!! 
– Susan Vickerman  

Laurann Patterson 

This holiday season is unlike any other, but then 
2020 has proven to be a year unlike the ordinary.  
In an ordinary year, friends and relatives would  
stop for a visit with us here in North Carolina as 
they escaped the cold winter months up north.  
But not this year because COVID-19 changed the 
“ordinary” in our lives and in the lives of many  
other folks as well. Instead of in person meetings, 
appointments, school, church and big group events, 
they became virtual or Zoom gatherings. 

How many times 
have we experienced 
graduations,  
weddings, visits 
with friends or 
family gatherings 
that we took for 
granted as part  
of our ordinary 
world? Suddenly, 
these memorable, 
momentous events 
that seemed the 
ordinary were taken 
away from us. We have learned to adapt, to modify 
our ordinary into a new normal. We have had time 
to reflect on the importance of family, faith and 
friendships. A time to welcome the quiet stillness  
of our surroundings with thanksgiving. 

Now it’s the season of Advent and Christmas, and 
COVID continues to interrupt our ordinary parties, 
concerts and preparations. This now becomes a time 
to embrace the change from the ordinary. This is the 
time to make a long overdue call to a friend, to send 
a note of encouragement, to prepare for Christmas 
in the quiet of our hearts. Instead of singing carols 
in a church sanctuary with a congregation of people, 
it’s a time to sing praises from our hearts for the 
wonder of this season. Instead of living in fear and 
apprehension of these uncertain times, it’s time to 
hear the angels’ message that we shouldn’t be afraid 
but know this Child of Bethlehem will overcome all 
anxieties and insecurities. 

In this out of the ordinary world, we are given this 
season to celebrate a baby born in a stable on an  
ordinary night. Yet, into this ordinary night came 
the extraordinary. Indeed, we are living in difficult, 
different out of the ordinary times, but Jesus lives 
today as surely as He lived back then. 

When this season is past, I want to be out of the  
ordinary and be more centered on Jesus, more 
thoughtful, more caring and more thankful. 

– Laurann Patterson  



Amanda Anderson 
Last Christmas brought smiles and a few tears to my 
entire family. After a miscarriage in October 2019, 
we were pregnant again! God may have wanted our 
first child, but he gave us another: one filled with 
hope we’d lost and new joy and love. As we relaxed 
through the holidays, work came quickly in January. 
I wasn’t showing quite yet, so the pregnancy was my 
little secret at Boston Scientific. Hunter on the other 
hand couldn’t wait to share the news with his 
coworkers, so he spilled the beans as soon as he 
could! Keeping it a secret for me meant work went 
by rather quickly and suddenly it was March 2020.  

I had been keeping up to date on COVID-19 as I was 
in the first trimester with our precious baby inside 
me. They say getting the flu or any fever with a  
pregnancy in the first or second trimester is dangerous, 
so naturally, my worrying went into overdrive. I had 
been in contact with my boss (one of the few who 
knew at work) sharing my fears. Friday, March 13th, 
I packed up my cube to take home - little did I know 
it would still be here as we near the end of 2020.  

Working from home was a difficult transition in 
terms of adjusting my work habits and communication, 
but being at home was the silver lining of the beginning 
days of a pandemic. As I worried what was going on 
outside our home, I was as safe as a caterpillar in a 
cocoon in our home. Hunter’s job (4th grade teacher) 
also went remote as many parents at Trinity likely 
remember that considerable change in schools. That 
change overturned his whole work world. With the 
added stress on him, it took away stress of mine  
because I knew he was safe from exposure to this 
unknown viral disease.  

Our home life rapidly took shape. You know when 
everyone says, “spend as much time together as  
possible before the baby” and, “this is the last time 
it’ll be just you two in your life”? Oh, we got the time 
together that we needed before the baby. Between 
relaxing and our breakfasts, lunches, and dinners 
together, we adventured outside frequently and 
played games or watched movies daily. This was a 
major advantage to the unique hand COVID dealt 
our family.  

As I kept growing and spring and the second Minnesota 
winter passed, summer arrived in all of its Vitamin D 
glory. Summer brought our expansion of our exposure 
bubble from just us two to our intimate family.  
We still limited our time together and made sure  
we were all being safe wearing masks and keeping 
our distance, but these times together enriched my 
soul deeper than before. It had been just me, 
Hunter, and our two animals for the last couple 
months, but now we got to reconnect with family  
in person - not through a computer!  

Through ultrasounds and prenatal appointments, 
which I attended alone due to COVID, I was finally 
able to bring Hunter and a doula to support me during 
labor. And let me tell you, this was a whopping  
benefit when I was alone with most other baby 
things. Labor itself couldn’t have gone better, and 
I’m extremely thankful for that. Once Baby Addie 
was here and healthy, we got family time. Visitors 
weren’t allowed as they once were, so we got time 
together as just us parents and her, that bonded us 
right away. I’d extend that bonding even into the 
first month of Baby Addison’s life. Per our pediatrician’s 
recommendation, visitors that go into work had to 
be masked and outside 6’ apart, and all less-exposed 
visitors need to wear a mask and hold the baby with 

a swaddle between their skin 
and her. You can imagine, as 
grandparents with a new baby, 
they wanted to protect her as 
best as they could. That meant 
less visits than we likely 
would’ve gotten in a regular 
world. As much as that  
impacted the support we  
received when the baby was 
new, we got along just fine with 
my savior of a mother, and to be 
honest, I’m not sure I would’ve 
had the energy to have changed 
anything if we could! 

The negatives during this time 
will never be forgotten, but 

while we were growing our  

family, I look at them with  



rose- tinted glasses. We regularly had 

friends over at our house for games or 

barbeques in 2019. This wouldn’t have 
changed if not for COVID-19. All of our 

friends together, seeing my bump grow, 

talking about pregnancy and the baby 

with those I hold dear, that was a sizable 

hole in our 2020 life, and it will be until 
we can all meet again safely. 

We also learned my sister was pregnant 

this summer, which is another blessing! 

Unfortunately for the scenario at hand, 

she lives in California, and the rest of our 
family is here in Minnesota. As she grows 

and transitions to motherhood, we won’t be 

able to see her or touch her belly in person.  

Thirdly, we make it a point to visit with 

Hunter’s parents by putting on our foodie 

hats and trying hot restaurants around 
Minneapolis. With our last time being 

without a child in tow, those would’ve 

been special moments.  

Fourth, work would’ve been fun to start 

showing and share my news. I still got  

to do it in a way that worked, but for  

everything I’ve learned in this isolation, 
in-person connection has so much more 

weight to it than a substitute meeting 

over Zoom.  

Lastly, the big Kahuna: a baby shower. 

My mother-in-law hosted a drive-by 

shower and I was extremely thankful  
for it, but it happened to be on a 90°F,  

humid summer day. It would’ve been  

glorious as a pregnant woman to sit  

inside A/C for a celebration that lasted all 

day! Nevertheless, I sweltered in a mask, 
waving to friends and family I would’ve 

hugged, to celebrate our soon-to-come 

addition as it was priceless to me to have 

that in-person moment with so many 

that we love. 

It’s not like we could have truly done this 

year any other way; COVID happened, 
and we adjusted. Now we are thriving as 

a family of three, knowing one day, she will 

have a normal life once again, hopefully 

one that includes Sundays at Trinity! 

– Amanda, Hunter & Addie Anderson 

Terrie Allen 
2020: The Good, the Bad and the Ugly  

The Bad. There is plenty of m ater ial for  this one. 

You don’t need my help here. 

The Ugly. Did you see m y hair  w hen the salons  

were shut down? Yikes! 

The Good? Yes! This is the one w e need to spend 

more time thinking about. I catch myself saying things like, 

“2020 stinks!” or “When is this horrible year going to end?” 
But when I stop for a moment and think about 2020, there 

has been good. This year, my best friend was blessed with  

the birth of another grandchild. Our daughter got engaged.  

We had the best summer EVER as a family at our cabin.  

Who would have thought how awesome drive-in worship  
services are! 

There WAS good in 2020. It’s harder to see but it is there if 
you look hard enough. Ask yourself, “how do my friends and 

family feel when I declare 2020 the worst year ever”? What 

life celebrations am I overlooking or dismissing? Why is it 

easier to see the bad and the ugly? 

It really comes down to having faith, doesn’t it? It’s a challenge 

to be sure but we have all the tools, right? God’s word, prayer, 
staying engaged in our community, taking part in worship 

and serving others are the things that we do to keep connected 

to our faith. That’s why we “practice” our faith, for these bad 

and ugly times. As you look ahead to 2021, don’t forget to 

look back to reflect and be thankful for the good in 2020. 

“Faith is the art of holding on to things in spite of your 

changing moods and circumstances.”  –C.S. Lewis 

– Terrie 



 Martha Tofteland 

A Story of Loss Filled with Hope 

“…Suffering produces endurance, and endurance produces character, 
and character produces hope, and hope does not disappoint us,  
because God’s love has been poured into our hearts through the  
Holy Spirit that has been given to us.” – Romans 5:3-5  

These are strange times. There are rich blessings and deep heartache 
woven throughout the world we live in right now. From the very  
beginning of COVID-19’s arrival, it has been evident that each of us  
has a story about the here and now. This is an event in history that  
affects everyone. For a lucky few, the result may still just be mere  
inconveniences and disruptions to daily life; for the rest of the community, 
the impact is growing more significant with having to juggle work-from-
home commitments with kids’ educational goals; being concerned  
for our loved ones’ health and the effects of on-and-off-again forced 
isolation; worrying about finances, a job or the livelihood of a business; 
the list goes on. I think of all of you as I reflect on our personal story. 

For our family, last spring began with the loss of my 40-year-old  
husband, a wonderful man who publicly, bravely fought ALS for  
four years. If you recall seeing a young man in a power wheelchair 
some Sundays, chances are you know who he was. Somehow Ryan 
managed to maintain his sense of humor and a twinkle in his eyes  
despite slowly losing all of his abilities.  

Ryan passed away just two weeks before Governor Walz declared  
a Peacetime Emergency in Minnesota; his funeral was the weekend 
before, packing Trinity with over 350 or so attendees. I am thankful  
we were able to pay proper tribute to him, but sad this has not been the 
case for so many who followed him to Heaven. Immediately after, life 
as we all know it changed. In our house—which includes my two young  
children (Finn and Liv) and mom (Shirley Hemenway)--we went from 
isolation to more isolation. At a time when we needed the comfort of 
family the most, we were left to scatter and mourn alone. Our house 
was no longer bustling with visitors, meal drop offs, the hospice team, 
or casual but cherished lunches and dinners that often included  
whatever loved ones were helping with care that day.  

True, our grieving period was not off to an ideal start. And there 
were times of great emotional difficulty over the 
summer. But I am thankful every day that Ryan 
was alive at a time when it was possible to have 
visitors without extra worry. What a blessing!  

For the kids and I, though I crave social interaction 
and activity, the pandemic has afforded us time  
to embrace the simplicities of life. There’s much  
to say about how little we need to just “be.” Some 
days are better than others, but I have hope that 
we will all come out of this with some renewed 
focus on what really matters: faith, hope, love, 
family, joy, memories and new traditions. 

– Martha Tofteland 

Julie Vagle 

On March 12th my family began 

sheltering at home as a result of 

COVID-19. We hunkered down 

immediately because I am a type 

1 diabetic, and I had a newish 

baby. I worked full time from 

home with both kids (Blake-4, 

and Sophie-1) for nearly 7 

months before we made the  

decision to send Blake back to 

Preschool, not an easy decision  

to make but necessary for both 

him and us. During this time 

we’ve stayed away from going 

into stores by getting delivery 

groceries, and Target pick-up, 

gosh I miss Target. After months 

of being at home and being very 

cautious we started having some 

backyard family dinners, and 

found creative ways to connect 

with friends, and others outside, 

which was so needed. We remain 

very cautious to keep me healthy, 

as well as my parents who help 

with Blake once a week. 

This time has been challenging 

with the ages of my kids, both 

busy in different ways, but I  

remain grateful as well for the 

extra time we’ve had to watch 

Sophie’s milestones, and see our 

kids bond. It has also be rewarding 

to be able to help families do 

faith at home with their kids,  



Tom Lane 

Where did they go? 

As I grew up, I had 

this aunt and uncle 

who had 19 children 

and lived in this very 

small, two-story 

home on about 10 

acres of land. They 

had a couple of cows, 

chickens, and I think 

a couple of goats. 

Over the years, suddenly it seems, the children were all out on their 

own, and how quiet it must have been. Daily life must have changed… 

going to the grocery store, planning meals, deciding what to do with 

their evening time without games to go to and constant practices to 

attend. Wow – a weekend without a bunch of kids to get ready for church! 

Now that’s the way I feel about what’s going on with COVID. It’s much 

too quiet. 

Our life has been about family: two sons, three grandsons and now  

a couple of beautiful great granddaughters. It’s also been about our 

much larger family for the past 65 years: Trinity. 

Trinity, are you all still here? Who is getting married? Who is having  

a new baby? Who is having a baptism? Who is getting confirmed? It’s 

also been about the presence of God in the Sanctuary. I know, all we 

need to do is find a quiet moment, press our knees to the ground, and 

bow our heads to His presence. He is with us wherever we are, but 

when we are able to share the moment with others, it seems to mean 

just a little more. It gives us total confidence in our beliefs.  

Why? Because I guess my faith isn’t quite as strong as the Lord would 

want it to be. I do have doubts on occasion when things don’t seem to 

add up. My logical mind can’t seem to see the logic in the death of a 

good friend who spends every day at church on her knees, and still she 

dies when others who had the same cancer regain their health and live 

on for years to come. So this is what it gets down to… I need my Trinity 

family who seem to understand the Lord better than I, to be there for 

me and help me understand the whys. 

By the way, the quiet in my aunt and uncle’s life only lasted until that 

first grandchild was born, and then another, and another. I think they 

would be still counting, but the Lord decided He needed their help 

keeping up with all those grandchildren and great grandchildren. 

I pray that this quiet doesn’t last long either and we get a chance to  

get together with our Trinity family in the very near future.  

We miss you all! 

– Tom & Judy Lane 

and other activities together  

during these different times. 

This year I grieve the traditional 

ways we do the holidays, gathering 

with both sides of our families, 

singing Silent Night in the  

Sanctuary with candles, parties 

and gatherings with friends,  

going up north to my in-laws, 

and shopping with my mom at 

the mall. Instead we are getting 

creative over here with how we 

plan to celebrate, our trees are 

already up. We plan to take  

advantage of outdoor Christmas 

light displays with kids in  

Christmas jammies and hot cocoa, 

watch Christmas movies together 

at home, decorate gingerbread 

houses, go sledding and play 

outside, Zoom and Facetime 

with family, and find other creative 

ways to make this season special. 

I remain grateful for the ways in 

which God continues to be with 

us during these challenging days 

of uncertainty as we cling to the 

promise of the baby born in the 

manger. May you find peace, and 

the comfort of the newborn king 

during this Christmas season. 

– Julie 



Kassy Heinrich-Wydra 

Advent has always been my favorite time of year.  
I love the excitement of Christmas coming, the idea 
and image of Jesus coming down to earth to be with 
us. Our Emmanuel, God With Us. I love the snow.  
I love the children’s program and the candlelight 
service at Trinity. And I love my family’s tradition  
of homemade pierogi on Christmas Day. But this 
year, Advent seems like a cruel trick. The word in  
of itself is just a poke in the eye. 

Advent. It comes from the Latin word, adventus and 
means coming. It gets even better though… adventus 
comes from the Greek word παρουσία (parpousia) 
and means “presence.” I can’t help but scoff when  
I think of this. Really, God? Presence, during a  
pandemic? How can I count on you to show up this 
Christmas when most of this year has been one of 
solitude and confinement? 

2020 was a big year. I got married. My husband and 
I bought a house. My mom (Julie Dzubay) moved 
back to Minnesota and now lives with us in our new 
home. So many of my prayers have been answered 
by our faithful God this year, but there is a part of 
me that can’t help but be bitter. 

Our wedding was small and intimate. My sister  
wasn’t able to join us due to a COVID-exposure the 
week of the wedding, so our dogs stood in as our 
bridal party. We haven’t been able to throw a  
house-warming party or even serve a meal large 
enough to use the leaf in our dining table. An  
unexpected breast cancer diagnosis kept Julie  
in Minnesota past her expected summer stay and 
visitor restrictions have meant I can’t always keep 

her company during her chemotherapy sessions. 
Group-size restrictions have meant we have to figure 
out how to mourn our COVID casualties from afar 
and far too often alone. 

It’s been a year of so many blessings, but surreal in its 
solitude and the change of pace. This year has left me 
lost and lonely and in a way I never expected. None 
of the usual markers for the seasons have happened: 
no spring baseball games or summer concerts; no 
trips to El Salvador or reunions with college friends. 
Now the holidays are around the corner, and I’m 
trying to do the math to cut recipes down to serve  
two instead of 12 or 20…. 

And yet, Advent is here. My favorite liturgical  
season feels a bit more like salt in the wound.  
Will group-size restrictions prohibit the shepherds 
from meeting Mary and Joseph at the manger?  
Will Jesus arrive on Christmas Day with a negative 
COVID-test like my wedding guests did? Will he 
even come at all? 

I have to believe He will. After all, Christmas is a 
time of miracles. Looking more closely at the Greek 
root of our Advent word, παρουσία (parpousia) it 
may mean arrival. Perhaps this year Advent needs to 
be one of arrival rather than presence . An invitation 
to us all to embrace the “already but not yet” space 
that we as Christians must walk in as we wait for 
Christ to come again. We are already saved with the 
gift of Jesus, but all we have to do is watch a few 
hours of TV to know we have a ways to go until 
heaven is here. 

This Advent, I’m going to trust in the promise of  
His arrival and strive to find ways to bring a bit 
more of the kingdom’s kindness to the world around 
us: breaking bread, praying for peace, and singing: 

Come, Thou long expected Jesus 
Born to set Thy people free; 
From our fears and sins release us, 
Let us find our rest in Thee. 

My dear friends at Trinity, even though 
this year has been long and lonely,  
we have a God that makes miracles  
happen each and every day… and He  
is with us. May you find rest as you  
remember the Christ child and prepare 
for his presence. Happy Advent and 
Merry Christmas! 

With love, 
– Kassy Heinrich-Wydra 













Thank you for supporting worship! 
First-off, a huge thank you to all your continued 
support, viewing and participating in worship events 
for the past nine months. Trinity has experienced 
very steady attendance for our drive-in worship,  
averaging at least 150 per Sunday, with another 
200+ views each week for our online worship.  
While we can’t track who is watching online, we 
have received notes of appreciation from several  
individuals across the US who had no connection  
to Trinity prior to finding us on YouTube.  

We would also like to thank the dedicated volunteers 
and staff who have made these worship services  
possible: Charlie Allen, Cari Bullemer, Denny Pederson, 
Kate Hemingway, and Kelsey Arens. Also to the 
many musicians who have come in to record music 
for our worship. You have all added to our worship 
life and filled a spiritual void which appeared when 
we lost in-person worship. Blessings to you all! 

 

Worship Events in December 
We will continue our online worship services, which 
are pre-recorded on Thursday mornings and presented 
every Sunday at 8:30am. These are available anytime 
on Youtube. Simply search for “Trinity Long Lake 
Live” to view all past worship events, Pastor Ann’s 
video devotions, Trinity Kids lessons and more. 

Outdoor drive-in events will continue! 
In Advent, we will have special drive-in Advent 
events on Sunday afternoons at 4pm in Trinity’s 
parking lot. Families must stay in their vehicles and 
can listen to the program through their car radio. 
While we can’t gather in the wonderful traditional 
worship events of Christmases past, it is our hope 
that these out-of-box experiences can be just as 
meaningful for you and your family during this  

festive and  
important time  
of the church year.  

Please view the  
beginning of this 
newsletter for the 
full Advent and 
Christmas Eve 
schedule. 

December Community Meal 
Our next Monthly Community Meal is Thursday, 
Dec 17, 5:30-6:30pm. These meals will continue 
throughout the winter months, with curbside pickup 
available from Trinity. The Monthly Community 
Meal is a collaboration of St. George Catholic,  
Calvin Presbyterian and Trinity Lutheran Churches.  
Members from St. George will serve the December 
meal. These are free and open to the community. 

 

Children & Family News 
Trinity Kids continues to be online with weekly videos 
by Stacy and Julie incorporating their curriculum, 
and at-home activity sheets and crafts for preschool 
families are given each week. Our preschool and  
elementary kids are also meeting on Zoom once a 
month with Julie and Stacy. Each registered family 
in children or youth programs at Trinity will receive 
an Advent To Go box full of ways to engage families 
each day in scripture through a devotional book and 
advent calendar, a few simple crafts, offering project 
for ELCA Good Gifts, and some holiday goodies. 

 

Confirmation & TNT 

Confirmation had a lot of fun meeting outside in the 
Parking Lot on Wednesday nights. It was a joy to be 
together as we worshiped God, 
studied the bible, and grew in 
our faith! Confirmation has  
now transitioned to Zoom for 
the foreseeable future. 

High school youth also loved 
meeting outside for TNT!  
We had several bonfires,  
played capture the  
flag, and enjoyed 
brunch from the  
incomparable John 
Thiesse. TNT has 
moved to Zoom with 
hopes of returning to  
in-person some time 
this winter. 



Giving Tree 
Our purpose remains the same:  
supporting several organizations  
with holiday gifts for families and  
individuals they serve, but it will look  
a bit different. More organizations are  
requesting gift cards for in lieu of actual gift  
items. Our Giving Tree lists are available by online 
sign up to simplify the process. Please visit Trinity’s 
website to access the sign up. 

Organizations we are supporting with the Giving Tree: 
Interfaith Outreach, Families Moving Forward,  
Lutheran Social Services Homeless Youth, The 
Woodlands (group home next to Trinity), Simpson 
Shelter, St. Stephen’s Shelter, WeCan, and Lutheran 
churches in El Salvador.  

In addition to the list  
of online items, we will  
collect socks, hats, mittens, 
gloves and scarves for 
shelters through Christmas. 
Wool socks and  
waterproof gloves/
mittens are specifically 
requested to help keep 
guests warm and dry. 

Dates that items are due 
vary and details can be 
found on the sign up.  
If you have questions, 
please contact Marlys 

Jenson at mkjenson7@gmail.com or 612-308-6111. 
Thank you for supporting this year’s Giving Tree! 

 

AGAPE  Gift  Market  Update 
Due to the escalating COVID situation in our  
community and the latest order from the governor, 
Trinity’s COVID Response Team made the decision 
that the outdoor AGAPE Gift Market planned for 
Nov 14 was to be cancelled. Our AGAPE Team quickly 
came up with an alternative way for people to shop 
safely and set up an online version of the market. 

Thank you to everyone who shopped online and 
supported the market during this year of changes. 
100% of net proceeds from the market will be used 
to support local food, housing and mental health 
needs. A full recap of the market and distribution of 
funds will be shared later. 

Looking  for  different  gift  ideas?  
Consider  these  donations. 

ELCA Good Gifts 
As members of the ELCA, we believe that God is  
calling us into the world – together. And with generous, 
loving hands, we can make a difference. ELCA Good 
Gifts is your opportunity to provide critical support 
to the ministries and programs that mean the most 
to you and the people you love.  

The animals of God’s Global Barnyard are among 
some of the most popular gifts in the catalog. Your 
gifts to God’s Global Barnyard support the sustainable 
development ministries of ELCA World Hunger, 
which include training, education, resources, and 
much more to help the community care for animals 
and create new market opportunities like starting a 
small business selling eggs, meat or dairy products. 
Your gifts support this comprehensive approach to 
animal husbandry. Learn more at goodgifts.elca.org  

Feed My Starving Children  
This past April, Trinity would have hosted its sixth 
FMSC MobilePack event. While we weren’t able to 
host the event and have postponed it until April 2022, 
you can still support FMSC and God’s children 
across the globe. With the pandemic, more children 
than before are growing hungry each day. Every year, 
millions of children die from hunger. FMSC believes 
hope starts with food and is dedicated to seeing  
every child whole in body and spirit. These nutritional 
meals allow children to grow, thrive and develop to 
their full potential. A gift of $88 will feed a child for 
a year. Any amount donated helps to provide these 
life-giving meals to children. Visit www.fmsc.org  

Interfaith Outreach – Sleep Out 
Twenty-five years ago, a local man named Bob Fisher 
slept out in his tent to raise funds for his neighbors 
experiencing poverty and housing insecurities. What 
started as a one-man effort to raise $7,000 and feed 
100 families Thanksgiving dinner, has grown into a 
community-wide effort that has raised more than 
$32 million to help local families with basic needs, 
including housing, employment, childcare, and food. 

This year, Interfaith Outreach is celebrating 25 years 
of the annual Sleep Out campaign, the community’s 
eight-week series of events and experiences to raise 
awareness and $2.6 million to prevent homelessness 
and create opportunities for everyone in the community 
to thrive. Visit IOCP.org/sleepout to learn more. 
Your support and participation will help more than 
2,000 families, stabilize and strengthen in our  
community and address the root causes of poverty.  




